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JULY, 1964 

of BRYANT COLLEGE 
Alumni Annual Giving Tops $10,000 

The receipt of a $1000 gift pushed 
the 1964 Alumni Annual Giving Fund 
to an excess of $10,000 at the end of 
May. General Ohairman Bob McGivney 
said, "It's exceeding our expectations 
for our first year and we have until the 
end of June to complete our work." 

When the total topped the mark, 742 
alumni had returned a contribution. 

The hard work of Class Chairmen and 
Class Agents is behind this exceptional 
total, which compares with a previously 
high total of $1,974. 

The Class of 193'9 added to their pre­
vious gifts by the amount of $72. This 
additional gift was 'announced at a 
dinner and reunion meeting May 22 at 
Johnson's Hummocks Restaurant. 

It is significant that so many former 
students are accepting this invitation to 
support their college. The College is ad­
ministered entirely under a Board of 
Trustees and has increased its physical 
holdings considera'bly in the past five 
years. 

If you are in the vicinity of the Col­
lege, you are invited to stop and visit. 
We would be pleased to take you on a 
tour of the campus and show you the 
many fine improvements that have 
changed the complexion of the College, 
perhaps since you were in school. 

Your participation gift to the Annual 
Giving Fund need not ,be a large one, 
but we would like to hear from you 
before the program comes to a close on 
June 30. 

N.B.C. BOARD CHAIRMAN 
COMMENCEMENT SPEAKER 

Robert W. Sarnoff, Chairman of the 
Board for the National Broadcasting 
Company, has been chosen to deliver the 
address at the 101st commencement to 
be held July 25. 

He will receive the degree of Doctor 
of Science in Business Administration, 
honoris causa. 

Doctorate degrees in business adminis­
tration will also be conferred upon 
Donald S. Jones, President of the Com­
mercial Credit Corporation and a mem­
ber of the Class of 1930, and Serge 
Semenenko, Vice Chairman of the First 
National Bank of Boston. 

Doctorate of Laws degrees will be 
awarded to The Honorable Thomas J. 
Paolino, Associate Justice of the Su­
preme Court of Rhode Island, and to 
E. A. Palmer, Executive Vice President 
of the Greater 'Providence Chamber of 
Commerce. 

If you would like to come back to the 
campus for the commencement activ­
ities, get in touch with the Alumni 
Office. We shall be glad to see you. 

HOMECOMI NG ACTIVITI ES 
ALUMNI AWARD TO 
SOL GOLDI N '28 

"It was nice to be back home " 
This seems the best way to describe 

this year's Homecoming. It was quiet, 
warmly received (the weather gave us a 
break), and as congenial as ever. 

Alumni registration took place in the 
Library and afforded many an oppor­
tunity to see it for the nrst time. A 
special display of early textbooks was 
prepared by College Librarian Mary 
Kiely. 

Former faculty and administrative 
staff members who were at Bryant in 
1939 were special guests at a coffee 
hour and reception in Gardner Hall 
Lounge. Attending were E. 'Gardner 
Jacobs, Professor George Richards, 
Donald Austin, Dean Nelson Gulski, Pro­
fessor Ralph Handy, Dr. Lionel H . 
Mercier, and Dr. F. Douglas Hammond. 

PRESI DENT JACOBS 
RECEIVES LL.D. 

RHODE ISLAND COLLEGE CONFERRED THE 

DEGREE OF DOicTOR OF LAWS UPON PRESI­

DENT E. GARDNER JACOBS AT COMMENCE­

MENT EXERCISES HELD JUNE 6. 

Dr. William C. Gaige, President of 
Rhode Island College, read a citation, 
which is quoted in part below : 

"Y ou are the epitome of the good and 
faithful servant. For 43 years you have 
given your life to the growth and im­
provement of Bryant College . . . and 
you have contributed time and ability far 
beyond that of most to the community 
affairs of Providence and the State of 
Rhode Island. 

... you have devoted an urgent vitality 
to the improvement of Bryant's curricu­
lum, faculty, and housing of its Library 
and teaching facilities . . . 

Founded within 'a decade of each other, 
our ;Colleges have spent a ce,ntury grow­
ing up together-a century of war and 
peace, boom and depression, and political 
upheaval. That we have shared these 
many seasons together gives us a spe­
cial affection and regard for Bryant 
College ... 

Gardner Jacobs ... Rhode Island Col­
lege honors you and Bryant College 
today . . . I confer upon you the honorary 
degree of Doctor of Laws with all of its 
rights and privileges ... " 

Notes of regret were received from Miss 
Clara Blaney, Mrs. Blanche Stickney, 
Mrs. Louise ,B. 'Messer, and Mrs. Kath­
leen Krueger Mullin. 

President Jacobs addressed a group 
of alumni in the auditorium, outlining 
the progress made in the last decade and 
commenting on future ,plans, including 
the additional classrooms planned for 
Memorial Hall and the new women's 
dormitory. 

A special surprise awaited Richard 
Bliss '02. Mrs. Bliss, who is Town 
Clerk in Rehoboth, Massachusetts, had 
informed Alumni ,Secretary Ken Ceder­
gren that Homecoming Day would be 
Richard's 80th 'birthday. A specially 
decorated cake was on hand to comme­
morate the occasion. 'President J acolbs 

Continued on page two 



ALUMN I GRANTS 
TO TEN STUDENTS 

A portion of your annual giving monies 
has been granted to ten students for the 
academic year 1964-65. The grants to­
t<.lled $2300. 

Recipients of $200 
Peter Gray '65 
Judith ,McGovern '65 
Asterio H. Sousa '65 

grants were: 
Bristol, R. I. 

Warwick, R. I. 
Bristol, R. I. 

Mario J. Zangari '66 Providence, R.1. 
Grants of $2'50 went to: 

Robert F. Calef '65 No. Kingstown, R.1. 
kobert Silvia '65 Warren, R.1. 
Alfred J. Corso '66 E. Providence, R. I. 
Raymond A. Massotti '66 ,Cranston, R.1. 
Clovis E. Potter '66 Rochester, N. Y. 
Donald A. Paquette '67 No. Attleboro, 

Mass . 

ADMISSIONS APPLICATIONS 
INCREASE GREATLY 

Dr. Paul G. Buchanan, Director of 
Admissions, has reported that his office 
has received an increase in applications 
this year, comparable to the increase at 
most other colleges. 

"N ot only have we received an in­
crease in the number of applications, but 
also we have received them much earlier 
in the year" he reported. 

This means that the Freshman Class 
was formed in early March and that the 
applications received since then were 
too late to be considered by the Admis­
sions Committee. The class will total 
650 students, with 58 percent majoring 
in business administration, 14 percent in 
teacher education, and 28 percent in 
secretarial studies. 

All indicators for next year point to 
an even greater number of applications. 
If there are students you know who are 
interested in Bryant, it would serve 
them well if you will advise them to 
submit their applications in the early 
fall. 

Constructive Pledging by G.L.C . 
Greek Letter Council President Peter 

Castelli '65 of Torrington, Connecticut, 
expressed satisf.action that at a time 
when "spring weekends" and "Easter 
frolics" were hitting the news with 
regularity, our fraternities and sorori­
ties were tackling projects that set 
Bryant apart from the Ivy League. 

A pledgee project agreed to last fall 
was fulfilled when over twenty carloads 
of students traveled down to the Na­
thanael Greene Homestead in Coventry, 
Rhode Island, to prune, rake, wash 
windows, and generally spruce up the 
appearance of one of Rhode Island's 
favorite tourist attractions. 
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Berkshire County Bryant Alumni 

Betros Oleskiewicz 

The Bryant College Alumni Club of 
Berkshire County held a meeting on 
May 19 at the Taconic Park Restaurant 
in Williamstown. 

Guest speaker was Courtney W. 
F landers, corporate manager of training 
of Sprague Electric ·Company, whose 
subject was "Programmed Learning and 
Teaching Machines." Mr. 'Flanders ex· 
plained the various methods being de­
veloped in this new approach to learn­
ing and teaching and told of the efforts 
of Sprague Electric to build a library 
of programmed texts, presently the only 
one in the area. 

Ed Betros '55 presided at the meeting. 
Plans for a ·picnic meeting on June 28 
were made. Alumni in the area should 
contact the secretary, Joan Oleskiewicz 
'61 at 31 Mill Street, Adams, Mass., for 
more information. 

HOMECOMI NG-Continued 
and Alumni Council President Sol 
Solomon added their personal good 
wishes. 

Also honored this year was Bryant's 
oldest graduate, 'Mrs. Helen Follett Goff, 
Class of 1891, of Pawtucket. President 
Jacobs presented her with an English 
tile bearing a sketch of the South Hall 
entrance, so familiar to our alumni. 

The Class of 1914, under the chair­
manship of Jack 'Murtough, recently re­
tired clerk in the Providence Police De­
partment, held a reunion celebration at 
the Homecoming luncheon. 

Our varsity baseball team came to 
life in the late innings, but could not 
match a tough Nichols College nine and 
lost by a score of 10-6 in temperatures 
that were in the 90's. 

The 1964 Alumni Award was pre­
sented to Sol Goldin '28, manager of 
retail marketing for the Whirlpool Cor­
poration of Benton Harbor, Michigan. 

He began his association with Whirl­
pool in 1955 and was promoted to his 
present responsibilities in 1960. In 
196'2 the National Appliance and Radio­
TV Dealers Association named him "Man 
of the Year" and in 1963 he was the 
recipient of the "Pioneer" award from 
the Institute of Appliance Manufacturers. 

Homecoming Chairman Elizabeth S. 
Shola and her co-chairman, Pete Barilla, 
as well as all of the Homecoming com­
mittees, made the day a relaxed and 
"glad to be back home" affair. 

Can You Identify the Men In This 1928 Picture? 



President Jacobs, Sol Solomon, ,Richard ,Bliss, Ken Cedergren President Jacobs, Mrs. Helen Goff '91 

THE CLASS OF 1939 

left to right: Esther Henry, lucy Civitello, 
Jane B. Marriott, Dorothy B. Anthony. Back 
row: Roland P. Talbot, ,Paul Filipowich, Charles 
Anthony. 

REUNION CLASS ELECTIONS 
The Class of 1939 at its 25th reunion 

meetin,g on May 22 unanimously elected 
Roland P. Talbot as President and June 
Playdon Ingalls as its Secretary. 

Roland is associated with the Bulova 
Watch Company in Providence and June 
is a housewife in Brooklyn, Connecticut. 

The Class of 1934 re-elected as its 
officers Mary Bennett Munson, President 
and Evelyn Vigeant Anderson, Secretary­
Treasurer. Elected to the Executive 
Committee were Helen Sito Bochenek, 
Irving Budlong, and Fred Watson. 

Additional Property Acquired 
Since the last issue of the alumni 

newsletter, another piece of property has 
been acquired by the College on Charles 
Field Street. 

It is the home of 'Mr. and Mrs. 
William Bowen at 82-84 Charles Field. 
Its use for the coming academic year 
has not been announced. 

President E. G. Jacobs, Ken Cedergren, Sol Goldin, Ann Bo%aro 

THE CLASS OF 1934 

left to right: Mary Manning, Olive Baxter, Esther lee, Anna Kidwell. Back row: Dorothy V. 
Brown, Edith C. Reid, Helen C. Bochenek, IDaisy Krause, Evelyn V. Anderson, Thelma Silva, Barbara 
Sherman, Mary B. Munson, Rose Deluca, louise A. Pierce, Roslyn Gonsalves. 
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MORGAN '58 AN D 
MANSFIELD '59 FORM 
WESTERLY PARTNERSH IP 

Mansfield Morgan 

Two brothers of Alpha Theta Chi have 
opened an insurance, investments, and 
real estate agency in Westerly, Rhode 
Island, known as the Morgan and Mans­
field Agency. 

Bruce H. Morgan and Richard Mans­
field, both of Westerly, are principals 
in this new venture, with an office lo­
cated at 90 High Street. 

ADVANCED DEGREES 
The University of Rhode Island 

awarded graduate degrees to Webster 
Goodwin '62, Robert Marcello '60, 
Richard Vangermeersch '59, and Robert 
Perrone '58. 

On June 14 Northeastern University 
conferred the degree of master of busi­
ness administration UpOIl! Harle Kings­
ford '50. 

Harle is a systems analyst for Metals 
and 'Controls, Inc., in Attleboro and is 
president-elect of the North Attleboro 
Lions Club. 

He is married to the former Muriel 
Maddox and they have four children, 
Kathleen, 'Pamela, Kenneth, and Patricia. 

A 1962 graduate, J oseph Bonaccorso, 
has also received a graduate degree. He 
received a masters degree in industrial 
administration from Yale University on 
June 15. 

Joe has entered a training program 
with the international division of Merck 
and Company, Rahway, New Jersey. 

With his wife, Phyllis, and their 
daughter, Nina, he will take up residence 
in Westfield, New Jersey. 

DEAN GULSKI VICE PRESIDENT 
OF R.I. C.P.A.s 

At their annual meeting the Rhode 
Island Society of Certified Public Ac­
countants elected Nelson J. Gulski as 
vice president. 
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GE Assigns Shaw '55 to Provo Plant 

General Electric in Providence has an­
nounced the appointment of George B. 
Shaw '55 as specialist-communications, 
community relations and education­
training for the Wiring Device Depa~t­
ment. 

George received a masters degree in 
public and industrial relations from 
Boston University in 1956 and enlisted 
in the U . S. 'Marine Corps after gradua­
tion . He has been an information of­
ficer with the Corps and presently holds 
the rank of Captain in the Reserve. 
He joined GE in 1959. 

While he was assigned to Oklahoma 
City ,by GE, he was a member of the 
State Board of Personnel Examiners and 
the State Personnel Association. 

He ,plans to move to the Providence 
area soon with 'his wife, Elaine, and 
their two children, Carolyn and Stephen. 

Bockstael Accepts Jr. College Post 
Georges S. Bockstael '39 has been ap­

pointed associate pl'ofessor of business 
and dean of students at the newly created 
Rhode Island Junior College. His ap­
pointment was one of the first faculty 
appointments made by college president 
Dr. William F. Flanagan. 

He has been a f,aculty member in the 
Warwick high schools for 15 years and 
a former Bryant faculty member. Georges 
received his master of education degree 
from Rhode Island College and has com­
pleted graduate work at Brown Univer­
sity and at Harvard University. 

H e is married to Olive Thomas '39 and 
they have two children, Bruce and 
Georges. 

WI LKES '48 HEADS 
FINANCE OFFICERS 

Jack Wilkes '48, City Controller of 
Providence, has been elected president 
of the Rhode Island Public Finance Of­
ficers Association. The Association rep­
resents all of the financial officers in 
state and municipal government in 
Rhode Island. 

NEW BRANCH MANAGER 
FOR ELECTRIC COMPANY 

Narragansett Electric Company has 

promoted Lou Marcucelli '40 to branch 

store manager of their East Greenwich 

and Wickford stores. 

A Ph.i Sigma Nu alumnus, he is a 

charter member of the Junior Chamber 

of Commerce of 'Rhode Island and has 

been a member of the Toppers Club 

(sales leaders) of Narragansett Electric 

for the past 14 years. 

Lou's hobby of flying led him to com­

plete a course recently at the glider 

pilot school at Schweizer Aircraft Corp., 

Elmira, N. Y., for rating as a commer­

cial pilot and flight instructor in gliders. 

Certified In Washington, D. C. 

Alan Moss '57 has become certified in 

the District of Columbia as a public 

accountant. He is employed by Klein, 

Katcher and Company, CPA's, in New 

York City. 

A brother of Sigma Lambda Pi and 

former member of the Bryant soccer 

team, Alan is married to Sandra GiI1Jberg 

'56. They have two children and reside 

in Fresh Meadows New York. 



DEATHS 
C. Elsie Albro 

Miss Albro graduated in 1'923 and 
died May 24 at the Kent County Hospital. 
She was a retired bookkeeper and was a 
member of the Curtis Comer Baptist 
Church and the Business and Profes­
sional Women's Club of Providence. 

She is survived by a sister, Mary, and 
a brother, John. 

Joseph R. Della Posta 
The Alumni Office has been informed 

that Joseph died of a heart attack 
October 17, 1963. He was a member 
of the Class of 1950 and resided in 
Amsterdam, New York. 

Estelle M. Billings Goudey 
A member of the Class of 1953, Estelle 

was married to Ronald Goudey '52. She 
died May 28, '1963. 

As an undergraduate Estelle was Presi­
dent of Eldridge Hall, an officer of the 
Bryant Christian Association, a sister of 
Sigma Iota 'Chi, and a member of the 
Key. 

Ronald resides with their daughter, 
Rebecca, at 2426 Cornell Avenue, Char­
lotte, North Carolina. 

Sidney M. Jacobson 
A brother of Sigma Lambda 'Pi and 

graduate with the Class of 1958, Sidney 
died in California on April 3. 

He was an accountant and moved to 
Los Angeles from Providence after grad­
uation. He is survived by his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Jacabson of 
Providence. 

Harold Albert Wennberg 
Harold has been business manager for 

the Rhode Island 'Division of Public 
Asistance until his retirement in Jan­
uary, 1963. 

He graduated in 1915 and died at the 
Veteran's Hospital in Brockton, Massa­
chusetts, on April 7. 

Harold is survived by his wife, Dorcas, 
a son, Harold A. Wennberg, Jr., and a 
daughter, Lois. :Mrs. Wennberg resides 
at 1'26 Jennie Lane, Warwick, Rhode 
Island. 

Saved ... And Put to Good Use 
Class funds held by the Class of '1'929 

and due for transmittal to the State of 
Rhode Island as a dormant account have 
been rescued by a member of the class 
and turned over to the College in the 
name of the class for Library acquisi­
tions. 

The balance after some 3'5 years 
amounted to $57.31. 

CLASS NEWS 
1904 

Lester S. Wall is currently chairman of 
the North Attleboro Red Cross Chap­
ter. Also, he has been elected to the 
finance committee of the District 
Nursing Association. 

1919 
Marjorie Andrews Keefe is a law secre­

tary in the office of Tulin and Skelley 
in Hartford, Connecticut. 

1920 
Clarence H. Rison has been elected vice 

president-finance and treasurer of 
Grinnell Corporation in Providence. 

1931 
Joseph P. Faria, Jr., has been associated 

with the United States Navy for 27 
years. He is a supervisory commodity 
management officer for the U. S. 
Navy Fuel Supply Office in Washing­
ton, D. C. 

1932 
Frederick P. Haddad is employed as an 

accountant-auditor for the State Wel­
fare Department in Connecticut. 

Margaret Shearer Morley is secretary to 
the vice president for development at 
Dean Junior College in Franklin, 
Massachusetts. 

1935 
Natalie A. Nagle has been promoted to 

supervisory administrative assistant to 
the commanding officer, U. S. Naval 
Submarine Base, Groton, Connecticut. 

1937 
Gertrude Padien Cushing, chairman of 

the commercial department at Cranston 
High ,School West, will become dean 
of girls in September at the school. 

Mildred Schimerling Fishman has ,been 
certi,fied as a bail bondsman in the West­
port, Norwalk, and Darien, Conecticut 
area. 

As a bondsman, she is one of the 80-
member fraternity which furnishes the 
monetary wherewithal affording defend­
ants freedom from jail while awaiting 
trial dates. 

With her husband, Herman, they 
operate Mardi's Material Mart in iN or­
walk. Her husband is a former bondsman 
and a real estate operator. They have 
three children, Alan, Jerold, and Carol. 

Pauline Mendrochowicz Martin owns a 
catering business in Milford, Connec­
ticut. 

1939 
Kirke B. Everson is president of Narra­

gansett Improvement Company. He 
resides in Cranston at 54 Sea View 
Avenue. 

Elizabeth Daly Triangolo is secretary to 
The Honorable Thomas J. Paolino, 

Associate Justice of the Supreme 
Court of Rhode Island. 

1940 
O\ga Novetsky has been promoted to the 

position of secretary to the command­
ing officer at the United States Naval 
Station in Newport, Rhode Island. 

Albert and Jean Stanwood have a fourth 
child, a daughter, Sarah Jean, born 
October 28. 

1942 
Lawrence J. Barbeau has been appointed 

an advertising agent for the 'Milwaukee 
Railroad with headquarters in Chicago. 

1944 
Bernard and Shirley Fine Szabo are 

president and secretary-treasurer re­
spectively of the Emporia Garment 
Company, Inc., in Emporia, Virginia. 

1948 
William C. Frawley has been appointed 

to represent the General Electric Com­
pany's computer department in 'West­
ern 'Massachusetts. 

John J. Heflin is employed in the ac­
counting office at the U. S. Naval Sup­
,ply Depot in Newport, Rhode Island. 

Wilbur H. Kamens, Jr. was made a di­
rector of the Connecticut Ambulance 
Association. IHe is manager of the 
Kamens Ambulance Service of Meri­
den, Connecticut. 

William J. Molloy is a sales representa­
tive for IMcIlmail Brothers Floor 
Covering Company in Pawtucket. He 
resides in Greenville. 

Eugene Stevens has been promoted to 
assistant sales manager of Corex 
Product Sales, C. F. Church Division 
of American Standard Corporation. 

1949 
Robert J. Blais is the owner of J. B. 

Heating Company, fuel oil dealers 
and plumbing and heating installers. 

Roland and E leanor Rennie Bouchard 
have a daughter Edith, born on Feb­
ruary 2. 

Anthony P. Fratus is chief salary and 
wage administrator of the U. :S. Army 
Test and Evaluation Command at 
A'berdeen, Maryland, Proving Ground. 

Ray mond F. Lord, Jr. is past president 
and past national director of the 
Providence Ohapter of the National 
Association of Accountants. 

Anthony J. Paolino is naw treasurer and 
general manager of the 'Paolino In­
surance Agency, Inc. in Providence. 

LcdI'. Lloyd Pearson is now deputy comp­
troller for data processing, Norfolk 
Naval Shipyard, Portsmouth, Virginia. 

Sal Rossitto is a partner in the newly 
formed accounting firm of Cohen, 
Rosenfeld & 'Company in West Hart­
ford, Connecticut. Sal became a certi­
fied ,public accountant in 1'957. 
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1950 
Armand and Irene Moreau Gendreau 

have a third son, Daniel Marc, born 
December 5. 

Cyril Hochberg has 'become associated 
with the law firm of Wasserman and 
Salter as a junior partner. He resides 
in Wayland, Massachusetts. 

Stuart and Edith Levenson Rugg have a 
daughter, Lisa !Diane, born March 6. 
They reside in 'Waltham, Massachu­
setts. 

Robert N. Smith has ,been appointed an 
accounting supervisor at the Texas 
City, Texas, Hydrocarbons Division 
plant of 'Monsanto Company. 

Billie and Carmela Del Piano Wellman 
are residing in Bethany, Connecticut. 
They have two daughters. 

1951 
Stewart Grant is now finance director of 

the Village of Arlington Heights, Illi­
nois. 

John G. Guile has been promoted to su­
pervisor of data ,processing-records 
maintenance for Behr-'Manning Com­
pany in Troy, New York. 

Albert Short has been elected to the city 
council of Carrollton, Maryland. He is 
a management analyst for the Treas­
ury Department in ,Washington, !D.C. 
Albert and Joan have foul' children. 

Norbert B. Stamps recently marked his 
tenth year with the Beneficial Finance 
Company in Providence, where he is 
manager. 

1952 
Harry J. L. Cunha has been elected treas­

urer of the New England Business 
Educators Association. 

Kenneth B. Gillis is comptroller for 
Honig-Cooper and Harrington. He re­
sides in San Rafael, California, at 49 
Mt. Whitney Drive. 

Spencer and Maxine Kingsland have a 
daughter, Toni Rae, born September 
29. They reside in Littleton, New 
Hampshire. 

Oscar Tremblay has been the winner of 
a five day free trip to the 1964 World's 
Fair by the Philco Corporation. 

1953 
An,gelo Nardolillo, Jr. has ,been advanced 

to the position of secretary for Nardo­
lillo Funeral Home, Inc. in Cranston. 

1954 
Stanley and Natalie Hotchkiss Hall have 

two daughters, Elizabeth and Marcia. 
They are residing in Thompsonville, 
Connecticut. 

Edward A. Leckie and his family visited 
in Providence while attending the 1964 
Homecoming activities. He is an edu­
cational specialist at the Army Logis­
tics Management ICenter in Richmond, 
Virginia. 
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MARRIAGES 
John S. Borek '60 and IMiss Doris Siuz­

dak '55 on May '16 in Cumberland, 
R. I. They are residing in Pawtucket. 

Travis E. Goodchild and Miss Elizabeth 
Cleveland '60 onl 'May 16 in Squantum, 
Massachusetts. They reside in Everett. 

Joseph Fastino, Jr. and Miss Eleanor 
Correia '63 on April 4 in Fall River, 
where they reside at '537 'Birch Street. 

Richard A. Fuller, Jr. '62 and Miss 
Jacqueline M. Theberge on April 11 
in Pawtucket. They reside in Lincoln, 
R. I., on Lonsdale Avenue. 

Joseph H. Leylegian and Miss Beverly 
A. George '53 on April 19 in Provi­
dence. They reside in Warwick. 

Robert B. Griffith '64 and 'Miss Donna L. 
Daley on April 25 in Waterbury, Con­
necticut, where they reside at 155 
Prospect Street. 

James R. Guy '64 and Miss Isabelle Leif 
'62 on June 14 in Spring Valley, New 
York. They will reside in Flushing, 
New York. 

Norman P. Habib '60 and Miss Madeline 
'M. Habib on April 4 in Fall River, 
Massachusetts. 

Richard D. Laffargue '62 and Miss Julie 
E. Redd on March '21 in Cleveland, 
Ohio. They reside in Vineland, New 
Jersey, at 49 South State Street. 

Donald A. Gilman and Miss Patricia L. 
Larrow '63 on May 2 in 'Putnam, Con­
necticut, where they reside on 500 
School Street. 

Donald M. Ridlon and Miss Marcella J. 
Marks '61 on April 4 in Norwich, Con­
necticut where they may be addressed 
at Box 508. 

John F. McKenna 64 and Miss Elizabeth 
Stevenson '62 on :May 2. They reside 
in Syracuse, New York. 

William P. McQuinn '56 and Miss Lorese 
Hucks on April 18 in Arlington, Vir-

John and Eleanor Tyler Menzies reside 
at 12 Bentley Road, Warwick, R.1. 

Jesse V. Santos, Jr. has been appointed 
assistant to the superintendent of the 
Fairhaven, Mass., School Department. 

1955 

Russell F. Bartholomew has been appoint­
ed chief cost accountant for the Cuno 
Engineering ,Corp., a subsidiary of 
American Machine and Foundry Co. 
He lives ·at 138 Alexander Drive, Meri­
den, 'Connecticut. 

Gordon N. Mead has accepted a position 
as a ·field financial representative for 
Yellow 'Motors Corporation, a subsidi­
ary of General Motors Corp. Gordon 
and Jean have three sons. The newest, 
Gregg, was born April 3. 

ginia, where they reside at 200 North 
Adams Street. 

James R. Hilton and Miss Dorothy A. 
Nieminen '61 on April 18 in Eastford, 
Connecticut. They reside in Pomfret 
Center. 

Richard M. Owers, Jr. '64 and Miss 
Carole 'Chaffee on April 18. They re­
side in Taunton, Massachusetts, at 32 
Prospect Street. 

Richard A. Parmenter '57 and IMiss 
Maureen A. Kelly on April 4 in Cum­
berland, R. I. They reside in Provi­
dence at 416 Academy Avenue. 

Richard L. Cascella and Miss Jeanne M. 
Pellegrino '63 on April 11 in Bridge­
port, 'Connecticut, where they reside 
at 197 Marion Street. 

Dou,glas Powell '63 and Miss Stephanie 
Kovacs on March 21 in Norwalk, Con­
necticut. They reside in Hartford. 

Thomas D. West and Miss Katherine A. 
Ruggiero '61 on April 4 in New Lon­
don, Connecticut. 

Donald J. Zubiago and Miss Arleen S. 
Scorpio '60 on April 25. They reside 
in Providence at 76 Adelaide Avenue. 

Leo W. Spaight '56 and Miss Ruth N. 
White on ,May 23 in 'Portsmouth, R. I. 
They reside in Boston. 

Donald J. Sprague '56 and .Miss Linda 
Ann Thorpe on April H in Los 
Angeles, California. They reside in 
Van Nuys at 6135 Woodman Avenue. 

William E. Corarito and Miss Joan F. 
Seliga '61 on April 11 in Milford, Con­
necticut, where they reside at 48 
Dover Street. 

John W. Tedeschi '64 and Miss C. Lee 
Johnson on 'May 16 in Somerset, Mass­
achusetts. They reside in Springfield 
at 5-R 'Park Lane. 

Fred A. Valiante '56 and Miss Joanne 
Bosco on May 9 in Waterbury, Con­
necticut. They reside at 32 Wildwood 
Avenue, Waterbury. 

1956 
Arthur W. Bloomer has opened a second 

accounting office in Orleans, Massachu­
setts. He will continue to maintain his 
office on Barn Hill Road in West Chat­
ham. 

John D. Callahan has been appointed 
sales manager for the Hingham, Mass­
achusetts, district for the Allstate In­
surance Companies. 

Francis J. Carrigan and his wife and two 
children reside in Manchester, Missouri, 
at 1309 Wyncrest Drive. He does sur­
vey work for 'Monsanto ChemicallCom­
pany. 

Richard P. Healey has been appointed 
manager of the Flint supply and con­
tracting unit of the Owens~Corning 

Fiberglas Corporation, Flint, Michigan. 



Charles Kin,gsbury is a senior accountant 
for Spark, Mann and 'Company, CPA's, 
in Boston. He and his wife, Kathryn 
Barker '55 have three daughters and 
reside in ,Medford. 

Captain Maynard D. Myers is adjutant of 
HQ Allied Forces North unit, which is 
a part of NATO in Norway. 

Jack Rahill has joined Smith, Kline & 
French Laboratories as professional 
service representative in the New Lon­
don area. Jack and Virginia have three 
children and reside in Ledyard, Connec­
ticut. 

Enzo F. Rotatori is the leasing operator 
of a Friendly Ice Cream Restaurant in 
Falmouth Plaza, Falmouth, Massachu­
setts. 

1957 
Louise Pacia Del Vecchio is confidential 

secretary to Angelo A. Marcello, Direc­
tor of 'Public Works for Rhode Island. 

Frank Di Folco and his wife, Felicia, have 
a baby girl, Maria. They reside in 
Mamaroneck, New York. 

A Key Society pin dated 1957 with the 
initials uR. P." has been found and sent 
to the Alumni Office. 

Notify Ken 'Cedergren at the Alumni 
Office if you are the owner or know who 
the owner is. 

Everett and Eunice Efros have a daugh­
ter, Amy ,Beth, born 'May 14. 

Donald J. Esmay has become associated 
with Seaboard Construction Company 
in J'rovidence as office manager and 
accountant. 

Walter Fitz,gerald, an examiner of ac­
counts for The Prudential Insurance 
Company, has been transferred to the 
Buffalo region. Walt and Ann reside 
at 236 Greenhaven Terrace, Tonawan­
da, N. Y., with their son, Barry. 

Carl Fraze is director of personnel re­
search and training for F. and R. Laz­
arus 'Company, a department store in 
Columbus, Ohio, and an affiliate of 
Federated Department Stores. 

Francis M. Lima, chairman of the Tiver­
ton, R. 1., School Board was selected as 
the delegate of the Rhode Island As­
sociation of ISchool 1Committees to at­
tend the annual convention of the 
National School Boards Association in 
Houston, Texas, in April. 

Matthew Park, Jr. has become co-ordina­
tor of college recruitment for Celanese 
Corporation of America in New York 
City. 

Victor C. Pelletier is a staff accountant 
in the coatings and resins division of 
the ,Pittsburgh Plate Glass Company 
in Pittsburgh. 

Peter J. Veritas" Jr. is a systems account­
ant for Ciba Corporation in Summit, 
N. J. 

1958 

Bud and June Grime Adams have a son, 
Jason Norman, born April 17. They 
reside in Kensington, Connecticut. 

Paul and Marilyn Jenkins Alexander have 
a daughter, their first, born April 25. 
Little Kathryn May joins three older 
brothers, 'Paul, Jr., ,Stuart, and Douglas. 

Charles A. Beane has ,been promoted to 
field sales manager Qf the Fibre-Metal 
Products Company of Chester, Penn­
sylvania. Chuck and Anna and their 
son, Thomas, reside in Wilmington, 
Delaware. 

K. Kenneth Bogosian has been elected 
branch manager of the Olneyville office 
of Plantations Bank of Rhode Island. 

Harry and Barbara Cranson Chellel now 
reside in Richboro, Pennsylvania. 
Harry is Ibranch manager for Clea'r­
,field 'Federal Savings and Loan Associ­
ation in rphiladelphia. 

T. Matt Clarke, Jr. and his wife, Elaine, 
have a son, Thomas Matthew DeLuca 
Clarke, born December 23. 

Charles H. Davis is a computer program­
mer for Electric Boat-General Dynam­
ics in 'Groton, Connecticut. 

Thaddeus and Pauline Muschiano Kiska 
have a son ,born ;May 3. 

1959 

Peter Banner is a product co-ordinator 
for Celanese 'Palymer Company, Divi­
sion of Celanese Corp. of America. 
He resides in Yonkers, New York. 

Michael and Patricia Carreira have a son, 
Jeffrey Alan, born March 16. They re­
side in Tiverton, Rhode IIsland. 

Roni Graveson has been appointed a mem­
ber of the Junior Executive Board of 
the Junior Division of the Connecticut 
State Federation of Women's Clubs. 

Robert E. Hallock, Jr. is associated with 
the Bristol County ISavings Bank in 
Taunton, Massachusetts. 

Thomas J. Naglieri is a labor relations 
negotiator for the Ford Motor Com­
pany at their assembly plant in Mah­
wah, New Jersey. 

Suren and Carol Messerlian Semonian 
have a son, Paul, born September 9. 
They reside at 302 Annrose Drive, 
Orange, 'Connecticut. 

P. Gerald Small has been appointed as­
sistant manager at large fo'r J'lanta­
tions Bank of Rhode Island. 

Edmund Viele is a senior auditor for the 
CPA firm of Stadler, ,Shively, and 
Goodrich in Rochester, New York. 

1960 

Theresa J. Dauphinais is a field agent for 
the Boston office of the Internal Reve­
nue Service. 

Albert J. Kells is associated with the 
Fantus 'Company, a management con­
sulting firm, as an analyst. 

Henry and Barbara Radginski Mailloux 
have a son, Matthew, born March 18. 

George and Cynthia Hotchkiss Morton 
have a second son, Kenneth James, 
born A'pril 12. They are residing in 
Manchester, Connecticut. 

William and Ruth Roger have a son, Wil­
liam Gordon Roger, Jr., born Janua'ry 
10. They now reside in North Attle­
boro, Massachusetts. 

Joel R. SieriI1jg is a senior accountant in 
Los Angeles office of 'Peat, Marwick, 
Mitchell and ,Company, 'CPAs. 

Martin S. Slepian is a manufacturers 
representative for Fruit of the Loom 
Sales Company in the Detroit-Flint 
area of Michigan. 

1961 

Arlene Stortecky Cairo teaches English 
at 'Perth Central High School in Am­
sterdam, New York. 

William Carr i& presently an accountant 
with Fry, Kimmel and Associates, 
CPA's, in Norristown, Pennsylvania. 

Norman J. Dakake is an engineering cost 
analyst for Lycoming Division of Avco 
,Corp. 

Albert and Lynne Derouin have a daugh­
ter, Amberlyn Staley, born March 4. 
Albert was promoted to Lt. (j.g.) in 
the U . .s. Naval Reserves in August, 
1963. 

Stephen Firmender has 'been promoted to 
senior salesman for the Worcester, 
Massachusetts, area for Picker X-ray 
Corp. 

Gladys Kielb is a legal secreta'ry for the 
firm of Bieluch, Barry, and Covello in 
Hartford, 'Connecticut. 

Bauy and Elinor 'Ripley Knight reside in 
Newtonville, 'Massachusetts. She is sec­
retary to the c,hief Qf gynecology at 
,Peter Bent Brigham Hospital. 

Peter E. Liss is, employed as assistant to 
the manager of the casualty depart­
ment of 'Leo E . .Bronson, Inc. in New 
Haven. 

Keith and Ann Hughes Morrison have a 
son, Thomas Hughes, born May 1'2. 

Robert and Evette Silva Parmegiani have 
a daughter, Renee Therese, born April 
4. They are residing in Richmond Hill, 
New YQrk. 

Andrea Ras is employed by the General 
Electric 'Company in ISchenectady, New 
York. 

Alvin S. Topham is now an assistant ad­
ministrator at the Union Hospital in 
Fall River, Massachusetts. 
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1962 
Jean Bailey is employed by Tillinghast, 

Collins, and Tanner in Providence. 
John H. Bradford is a salesman for Col­

gate-'Palmolive Company. He resides 
in Bergenfield, New Jersey. 

Jack Campbell has ,accepted a ,position as 
a cost accountant with Electric Boat 
'Company in Groton, Connecticut. 

Douglas L. Emery has graduated from 
the technical training course for U. S. i 
Air Force personnel specialists at I 
Greenville A:F.B., Mississippi. He has 
been assigned to Laughlin A.F.B. in ' 
Texas. 

Stanley Gurnick has been appointed a 
teaching associate while studying for 
his doctorate degree at Indiana Uni­
versity. He received a master of edu­
cation degree from 1B0ston University 
in 1963. 

Stephen and Susan Broomfield Kohn re­
side in Albany, New York, at 23B Old 
Hickory Drive. 

Ramon D. O'Hara was commissioned an 
ensign on February 7 at Officers Candi­
date School in Newport. He is assigned 
to the U. S. 7th Fleet in the Pacific. 

NEW FACULTY MEMBERS 
President Jacobs has announced the 

appointment of the following men to 
the faculty. 

Dr. Albert A. Thompson will become 
assistant professor of history. He re­
ceived his Am. from Johnson C. Smith 
University and his master of sacred 
theology and doctor of philosphy degrees 
from Harvard. 

Dr. Laurence A. Doyle, who will be­
come assistant professor of psychology, 
received his A.B. rfrom ,Barrington Col­
lege and his masters and doctor's degrees 
in education from Boston University. 

'Paul E. 'Gautheir will become an in­
structor in English. He received his 

'1 'R 'a;,uap!Ao.Id ~ .. PP'd 
a,g1l~sod sS1IID puo;,as 

1963 
Margaret A. Rocco is a medical secretary 

to the chief of surgery and his associ­
ates at the No-rth Shore Medical Group, 
Huntington, L. I., New York. 

, Thomas R. Little is associated with the 
real estate firm of Brian and Thomp­
son, Inc., in Barrington, Rhode Island. 

1964 
Robert an~ Ruth Lawrence Cooper have 

a daughter, Colleen Elizabeth, born 
April 20. 

R. Bruce Griffith is employed by the Gen­
eral Electric Oredit Corporation in New 
Haven, Connecticut. 

James R. Guy is associated with The 
Bankers Trust ,Company in New York 
City in the cost analysis section. 

Michael F. Laboissoniere is a medical 
specialist in the U. S. Army Reserve 
and is stationed at Fort ,Sam Houston, 
Texas. 

Ed.B. from Rhode Island College and 
his master's degree from Brown Uni­
versity. 

John B. ,Palmer also received his 
Ed.B. from Rhode Island College and 
holds a master of arts degree from 
Teachers College at Columbia University. 
He will become assistant professor of 
mathematics. 

A Sidelight To Annual Giving . .. 
The second general mailpiece (which 

was not sent to those who had pre­
viously contributed) had a cookie jar 
on its cover in black and purple ink, but 
no other wording. 

Put into the mails on Friday, May 8, 
it was received 'by many alumni the 
following day. 

The Alumni Office received a few 
reports that some recipients thought 
it a delightful "Mother's Day" card ... 
and put their check for the Annual 
Giving Fund in the mail promptly. 

John F. McKenna is president of the John 
F. McKenna Company in Syracuse, 
New York. 

Richard M. Owers, Jr. is assistant man­
ager of the Stoughton Laundry in 
Stoughton, Massachusetts. 

Solomon A. Solomon, president of the 
National Alumni Council and an East 
Providence merchant has been elected 
a director of the newly created Rhode 
Island Retail Association, Inc. 

Steven D. Wolfe is employed as a super­
visor for Brass Rail Food Service Or­
ganization, Inc. He is assigned to their 
souvenir department at the New York 
World's Fair. 

Those who were gr,anted Nation­
al Defense Student Loans must no­
tify the College of any change in 
address. 

Such notification should be di­
rected to the Assistant Bursar, 
Bryant College, Providence, R. I., 
02906. 

Admitted to R. I. Bar Association 
At ceremonies held June 3, Joseph J. 

Parrilla '57 of Watch Hill, Rhode Island, 
was admitted to membership in the 
Rhode Island Bar Association. 

He graduated from the University of 
Rhode Island with a master of science 
degree and entered Boston University, 
where he was the winner of the Melvin 
Bigelow Scholarship Award. 

Joseph received his law degree in 
1963 and graduated sixth in a class of 
125. He became a law instructor at 
Bryant last fall. 

He resides with his wife and two 
children in Watch Hill. 
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